
Memo
To: MMK Board

From: Tom Kerr

cc: Matt Mallery, Laurie Seymour

Date: 6/4/2024

Re: Assistant Volleyball Coach Recommendation to Hire – Deanna Niles

MMK Board Members,

After conducting an interview for the position, I am recommending Deanna Niles as one 

of the new Assistant Volleyball Coaches. 

Deanna played volleyball all through MS and HS at Montesano. This will be her first 

coaching position and will primarily work with our MS program. Deanna believes in skill 

development and working together as a team. She is also currently MMK’s third grade teacher 

and has a great rapport with her student’s, fellow staff members, and administration. 

Coach Niles will be able to successfully take on the challenge of helping Coach 

Brehmeyer build the foundation of the Volleyball program. She has the time and dedication to 

teach our student athletes the fundamentals and skills to be a part of a successful Volleyball 

program.

Thank you.

Tom Kerr

MMK Athletic Director


